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Porteous Lodge

833 Avenue P North

Saskatoon SK S7L 2W5

Phone (306) 382-2626

Fax (306) 382-2633
Friday, September 25, 2020
Dear Porteous Lodge Family Members, 
In August, we held to Family Presence during COVID-19 Town Hall Meetings. The purpose of these meetings was for the leadership of Porteous Lodge to gain some clear direction as to what is going well and what needs improving. We want to thank all of those who were able to participate and encourage anyone with any comments, ideas or information to continue to share with us so we can continue to work with you to make these times the best experience possible. We have included some of the key information raised from these meetings. 
1. What have been the biggest impacts on the residents and families due to COVID-19? 
a. Missing family contact and open family presence. 

b. Feeling housebound, isolation and boredom. 
2. How might some of these challenges be improved? What potential solutions exist? 
a. We plan to make better use of our electronic devices with video chat and phone calls as requested. Please contact the home if you are interested. 
b. We are now able to do country drives, which mean we can get out of the house on to the bus, and take a drive through our beautiful city and countryside, without leaving the bus. 
3. What will happen to outdoor visitation for the winter time? When will we be able to have more than one visitor at time in the room? 

a. We are working with the Saskatchewan Health Authority on a plan for winter visitation. When we know what that plan looks like we will send the information out to all families and residents. 

4. Can we have longer visits in the courtyard? 

a. We have expanded the visit length to 45 minutes in the courtyard. 

5. Opportunities for better communication to residents

a. Updates on the community bulletin boards when there are changes

b. Return of the monthly activity calendar

6. How can we include families in our home during COVID-19?

a. Community Association meetings occur every 2 months, we will continue to use Webex as a tool for family presence. 

b. Please contact Laurie or Rae if you are wanting to become involved in our Community Association

c. Family Members have initiated a Halloween parade and are working with our recreation department to plan the event. If you would like to participate, please RSVP to Rae by October 23. 

7. How can we help to alleviate loneliness and boredom? 

a. We have gone back to a more “normal” dining room experience with 2 sittings and 2 people per table. This has provided some relief to many in our home. 

b. We will work at introducing residents that might make good conversation partners. 

8. Communication Avenues

a. We have a lot of people that have requested email as their preferred method of receiving updates. 

b. If you would like to be added to the email list and are not yet a member, please email Rae at rae.gamble@saskhealthauthority.ca
c. We will also keep our website updated at www.jubileeresidences.ca as well as our Facebook Page. 

Thank you to each and every one of you for your continued support and understanding. Please don’t hesitate to call us at 306-382-2626 ext 221  should you have any questions, comments or ideas. 

Stay Safe, 

Rae Gamble

Office Receptionist and Facility Assistant
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